
FOTS Meeting 
Tuesday, 22 July 2014
6.30pm at the Tolsey Surgery

Dr Pip Pettit


GP Partner
Tony Towle 


Chair


Judy Sharp


Practice Manager
John Buckley


John Weeks

John Earley

Cherry Hollyhead

Eric Mandel

Ann Bryant

Lauren Neal

Lisa Neal

Elaine Littlejohns

Lucia Bridgeman

Peter Campaigne

Kirstie Blair

John Thomson

Wiltshire Council

Mike Johnson

Sherston Neighbourhood Project

	
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Diana Wilkinson
Jim Robinson

Sue Robinson


	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting held on 23rd April 2014.
	

	3.
	Matters Arising
	

	3.1
	None
	

	4.
	Sherston Neighbourhood Project – New Surgery?
	

	
	TT introduced the subject of the need for a new surgery by looking back at what the provision was when he first came to the village, and the work carried out in primary care (GP surgery) and the fact that patients were sent to hospital (secondary care) to have all minor procedures carried out.  The number of procedures now carried out in primary care has grown enormously and continues to grow.  
Mike Johnson (MJ) explained the Neighbourhood Project to the meeting.  Over the last few years planning rules have changed with the emphasis moving towards giving power to local people, with decisions about what the requirements are given to local communities.  Sherston was awarded Front Runner status and has been given funding to produce a Neighbourhood Plan.   A steering group made up of local interested parties has been meeting for over 18 months and will soon go out to full consultation with the village with an exhibition, questionnaires and media coverage in September.  This must firm up on the details of the plan.  

Early consultation showed that a new GP surgery was high on the wish list of the village, but this needs to be clarified.  

John Thomson (JT) said there was an option to link the building of a new surgery to a project to build a number of new bungalows for older people within this community.  There is £2m funding available and a plot of land has been identified, which has a time limited option for the Council to buy back, that could accommodate both the bungalows and the new surgery.  This is part of the Wiltshire strategy to support people in their own homes and not in care homes.  
PP stated that she has been on the steering group for over 18 months, but the biggest problem is that any new building would have to be approved by the NHS.  No new building projects have been approved since the demise of the PCTs and NHS England took over responsibility for building and estates management.  A paper is due to be published in the autumn with new regulations.

JT stated that there would be an option for the GPs to consider where Wiltshire Council would put forward the land; the Parish Council would borrow the money to build the surgery and rent it to the GPs.  The facility would then remain in community ownership.

MJ suggested that it would be useful for the village to be informed of the trend of health care coming back to local GP surgeries by publishing an article in the local press.
JT said that there are fewer GPs available and there is a nationwide recruitment crisis.  Having better facilities in the village would help to recruit new GPs and secure the succession of the surgery.  PP also said that making the surgery a training practice also helps with this process as many trainee GPs stay where they have trained.

The meeting then took part in an exercise to see what the wishes of the patients are and the possible barriers in delivering these wishes.    A summary of the results are set out below.  Any additional comments can be sent to Judy Sharp either at the surgery or emailed to judy.sharp@nhs.net.


	

	
	Wish List

Ground Floor access to all public facilities

More Consulting Rooms

Nurses and Treatment Rooms

Minor Operations Suite

Additional generic (modular) rooms that can be adapted for different uses.

Training Rooms

Improved dispensary 

Rooms for other therapies such as:
Chiropody

Physiotherapy

Dentistry

Retinal Screening

Patient and Staff toilets

Disabled facilities

Better reception area

Community room – catering facilities (lunch club?)

Green building – sustainable

Better staff facilities

Sufficient Admin areas and storage

Parking

More doctors and shorter waiting times 


	

	
	Obstacles
Finance / Affordability / Cost

Location / Site selection / Space / Access

Parking

Disruption 

Village opposition (feeling that current building is adequate)

NHS approval


	

	5.
	Put patients first: Back general Practice (more information available at www.putpatientsfirst.rcgp.org.uk
	

	
	PP reiterated that the RCGP campaign is designed to balance the current negativity in the press as well as stopping the erosion of funding for primary care compared to secondary care.  
The petition, available in the surgery or online at the above website, should be signed by any patients that agree with the proposals and wish to support the campaign.
	

	6.
	Out of Hours (OOH) Feedback from patients
	

	6.1
	JB has had 4-5 occasions to use the OOH service and has found it to work well. No patients at the meeting had any cause for complaint.  PP said that she was receiving far fewer complaints now.  There were initial problems when the 111 service was first launched but the problems seem to have been ironed out.
	

	7.
	Electronic Prescription Service (EPS)
	

	
	There was some concern raised by patients that had received mailings from pharmacies encouraging patients to nominate them as the pharmacy to use for repeat prescriptions.  If for any reason a patient needs to collect medication from a pharmacy, they may be asked to nominate them for future use.  If asked about electronic prescriptions, you may tell local pharmacies of your intention to continue to use your usual practice dispensary.

Any sign up by patients to pharmacies, who would otherwise use the GP Surgery, directly affects the viability of the surgery as without the dispensary, the surgery would not be able to operate.  The Tolsey is not yet EPS enabled, but it will be coming soon, and there is information available at the surgery to explain the issues.  
An article in Cliffhanger was requested to highlight the issue. 
	JS

	8.
	AOB
	

	8.1
	Staff Changes
	JS

	
	JW commented that there had been a change in staff that he was not aware of.  He requested that in future the FOTS group be informed by email of any changes.
	

	8.2
	Diabetic Course
	

	
	TT advised the meeting that he had attended a course on diabetes which he found very informative and helpful.  He wished to recommend the course to any other patients suffering from this condition who were given the opportunity to attend.
	

	8.3
	Avoiding Unplanned Admissions - Care Plans
	

	
	PP informed the meeting that the NHS has introduced a new service that the surgery is taking part in.  The service is for people who are more at risk of an unplanned hospital admission in an emergency situation and would benefit from more tailored, active support from their GP surgery.  We have identified a number of vulnerable patients who will soon be contacted and invited to join the register and our new Care Co-ordinator, Tracy Mead is helping with this service.
	

	8.4
	Website
	

	
	Peter Campaigne raised the subject of the surgery website and link to the clinical system.  He is unhappy with the user-friendliness of the system and thinks changes should be made to improve it.  It was explained that the clinical system is one used by most surgeries in the country and although we can request changes, only weight of opinion nationally can bring requests up the list of developments.   The surgery recently removed the facility to book telephone appointments online because of the number of patients that presented at the surgery for these appointments thinking that they had booked face to face appointments.  On checking what was seen by the patient when booking telephone appointments, it was clearly stated that they were “telephone” appointments, but too many patients were making the same mistake.  
TT pointed out that once a patient had used the system, it was easy to use and understand.

PC requested that more explicit instructions be given on the website and JS agreed to look at this.
	

	8.5
	Lunchtime and Dispensary Closures
	

	
	PC requested that the reasons for the lunchtime telephone line closure and Dispensary closure be communicated to patients as he had little understanding of the reasons until they were explained to him.  
	

	6.0
	Meeting Dates for 2014/2015
	

	
	Monday, 20th October 2014

Wednesday, 28th January 2015

Tuesday, 21st  April 2015

Monday, 20th July 2015

Wednesday, 21st October 2015
	

	10.
	Next meeting
	

	
	Monday, 20th October 2014 Dr Harris to attend.
	


Minutes accepted as true record of meeting:

Signed ……………………………………    
Date ………………………….


